
Hello All,


We are getting by thanks to all who are keeping their membership up to date, 
attending meetings, or donating in any way (financially or in person by attending 
meetings).  Our net revenue is $1,455.80 which seems like a good amount.  
Except it includes a $800 donation from the family of Betty Pomeranke who was 
in both programs and died a while ago.  The family wanted to donate an object 
so the board decided to use the money for two new meeting signs, one for 
upstairs and one for downstairs.  They will be installed soon and will be very 
easy to read and maintain.


So far, $250 has been received for Hickory Hall air conditioning.  This is reflected 
in the profit and loss report.  Meeting donations are up $326 from September 
and $390 from January.  Mortgage interest is down from $513 in January to 
$395 in October.


I am working on getting our mortgage refinanced to a lower rate which would 
help a lot financially.


I welcome your questions or comments to:  esatreas@gmail.com


Judy Raebel-McKinley, Treasurer
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